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May 21, 2008 
Council Agenda cont'd. 
 

(5) Chief Administrative Officer – Lease Agreement with the Parksville Lawn 
Bowling Club 

   Renewal of the lease for the land occupied by the Parksville Lawn Bowling Club. 
 
 Recommendation:  THAT the report from the Chief Administrative Officer 

dated April 29, 2008 entitled "Lease Agreement with the Parksville Lawn 
Bowling Club", be received; 

 AND THAT the proposed draft 2008 – 2013 Parksville Lawn Bowling Club 
Lease for Lot 1, District Lot 13, Nanoose District, Plan VIP 71491 (149 E. 
Stanford Avenue) for the period September 1, 2008 and ending August 31, 
2013 as attached to the April 29, 2008 memo to Council from the Chief 
Administrative Officer titled "Lease Agreement with the Parksville Lawn 
Bowling Club" be amended to exclude section 17.8 and that section 17.7 
be amended to remove the proposed change to "may" from "will"; 

 AND FURTHER THAT the Mayor and Director of Administrative Services 
be authorized to sign the 2008 – 2013 Parksville Lawn Bowling Club Lease 
for Lot 1, District Lot 13, Nanoose District, Plan VIP 71491 (149 E. Stanford 
Avenue) for the period September 1, 2008 and ending August 31, 2013 as 
amended. 

 
b) Building Inspector – Summary of Permit Types April 2008 – Page 12 
 
  Recommendation:  THAT the Building Inspector's Summary of Permit Type 

report for April 2008 showing a cumulative year to date value of $6,622,670, be 
received. 

 
c) Fire Chief – Monthly Incident and Inspection Reports April 2008 – Pages 13 to 14 
 

Recommendation:  THAT the Fire Chief's Summary of Incident Type report for 
April 2008 showing a total of 43 calls and the monthly Inspection Report for April 
2008 showing 21 inspections, be received 

 
 d) Fire Chief – Fire Hall Expansion Project – Pages 15 to 28 

An original budget was developed for this project based on the preliminary design. Liberty 
Contract Management, contract manager for the project, supplied a budget estimate of 
$2,759,090.00 for the project in December 2005. This estimate was brought up to 
$3,200,000.00 to allow for the purposes of the 2006 budget to allow for projected inflationary 
cost increases. From 2006 to the present, the plans have been further refined to include all 
relevant costs. The updated cost for the project in 2008 dollars including all relevant 
components is now estimated to be $5,771,734. From 2005 when the project was first brought 
forward to Council, to the present, the estimated costs for this project have risen $2.6M, mainly 
due to inflation in the construction industry. 

 
Recommendation:  THAT the report from the Fire Chief dated May 13, 2008, 
entitled "Fire Hall Expansion Project" be received; 
AND THAT Council supports the option of constructing the fire hall expansion as 
designed with the exception of the completion of the interior Dorm Space, the 
Curved Metal Roof, and the Undergrounding of the Hydro lines; 
AND FURTHER THAT Council direct staff to prepare the necessary Loan 
Authorization Bylaw to secure funding for the project in an amount not 
exceeding $5,423,734.00. 

 














































